
 

 

 
July 7, 2025 
 
Ms. Rena Rafala 
Operations Manager, Department of Public Works 
9001 E. 59th Street, #205 
Lawrence, Indiana 46216 
 
Re: Brookside Park Storm Sewer Replacement 
 Supplemental #2 – Construction Inspection Services 
 Additional Inspection Services 
 
Dear Ms. Rafala: 
 
VS Engineering, Inc. (VS) appreciates the continued work with the City of Lawrence on 
the referenced project. Please find herein our requested supplemental #2 for the 
addition of construction inspection services to the contract as a result of construction 
delays and completion of final punchlist items. 
 
The Contractor’s amended construction Substantial Completion date of September 
2024 was not achieved and was subsequently amended for a second time to May 
2025. The contractor completed paving, repair and replacement of concrete curb, and 
repair and replacement of curb ramps by May 22, 2025. VS staff provided additional 
construction inspection services and additional coordination with the City of Lawrence 
and its legal staff during this extended Substantial Completion time. 
 
This Supplemental #2 for $20,700 is required to finish construction inspection of the 
final punchlist items and preparation of the Final Construction Record. The $20,700 
includes $13,200 for accrued construction inspection services during the months of 
January 2025 through April 2025, plus an additional 60 hours needed to inspect the 
final restoration and complete the final records. 
 
Based on the additional time required for the contractor to complete the project, VS is 
requesting an increase of $20,700 as Supplement #2, changing the contract total from 
$184,846 to $205,546. 
 
Any services provided by VS beyond those specified will be considered additional 
services and will only be conducted under a written Notice to Proceed by the City of 
Lawrence. 
 
CITY OF LAWRENCE    VS ENGINEERING, INC. 
 
 
         
By:       By:       
       Sanjay B. Patel, P.E., CEO/President 
 
 
        July 7, 2025     
(Date)       (Date) 


